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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 
should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 

the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Justice 

Live out your life in truth and justice, tolerant of those who are neither true nor just. Marcus Aurelius 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
 

Open School Morning and Jubilee Picnic Lunch 
We were overwhelmed with the number of you who made time in your day yesterday to 
come and visit us for our Open School Morning. Along with many Grandparents and older 
siblings coming along too, we had 230 visitors to the school which was amazing! We hope 
you enjoyed the opportunity to come in and see the children in both their classrooms and the 
Hall for their singing performances. Well done to all the children who had the courage (and 
talent) to perform their solos and duets in front of such a large audience. The children were 
so excited to have you in to see them and they were buzzing for the rest of the day. I would 
like to thank Mrs Place for sharing her passion and enthusiasm with the children to develop 
their singing to the standard that you heard yesterday, with both the Choir and the classes. I 
would also like to thank all the teaching staff for the planning and organisation they put in to 
the day and to the Governors who were able to come along and support us. 
 
I would like to thank the School Association for providing teas and coffees and for giving up 
their time to support the school. My thanks also go to Mrs Forster, Mrs Chawla, Ms De 
Boissiere and all the other staff who helped with the preparation and organising of the day 
yesterday, especially the Platinum Jubilee Picnic Lunch on the playground and all the 
bunting and decorations that were up. The picnic lunch was a lovely opportunity for the 
children to all be out together on the playground and to see the older children helping and 
supporting the younger children. 
 
 

School Life 
Year 6 had a visit from PC Smith, our Safer Schools’ Officer on Monday to talk to them 
about personal and online safety, which will be very useful for them as they start at their new 
secondary schools in September. Year 4 and 5 had a successful visit to St Philip and St 
James’s on Tuesday and were able to see Father David again on Wednesday when he 
came in to lead our Ascension Day Mass in the Hall. Year 4 had a very enjoyable trip to 
Hampton Court Palace today to link in with their study of The Tudors. They were heard 
singing their Open School Morning Tudor song all around the Palace apparently….! 
 
 
Year 6 Flag Bearers at Twickenham Stadium for the Rugby 7s 
We are honoured to have been asked by the RFU to provide eight children to be flag 
bearers on the pitch as the England Rugby 7s Team run out for their matches this coming 
Sunday at Twickenham Stadium. If you are going to Twickenham on Sunday or watching on 
the television keep an eye out for Hannah, Anastasia, Francesca, Esha, Zak, Sam, Ethan 
and Akshar in their BP t-shirts waving their flags. 
 

 
Annual Parent Questionnaire 
Thank you to those parents who have already managed to complete a parent questionnaire 
despite it only going live yesterday. We would be very grateful for as many responses as 
possible, so if you can spare a few minutes, please click through on the link to the Google 
Form to complete the questionnaire. You are welcome to complete a questionnaire for each 
child you have in the school, and the closing date for responses is Friday 10th June. The 
results from the questionnaire will be shared with the Governors, the Senior Leadership 
Team and the Parent Forum to see where we can make improvements in what we offer to 
you and the children. Thank you in advance for completing a questionnaire. 
https://forms.gle/3ovrjhrJvDnSGP1y9  
 

https://forms.gle/3ovrjhrJvDnSGP1y9
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ATTENDANCE 
Week beginning 9th May  

CLASS % 

Friendship 98.00 

Endurance 95.33 

Peace      94.33 

Forgiveness      94.00 

Reverence         98.67 

Service      94.81 

Justice   98.28 
 

  

   
Well done to Forgiveness Class for achieving the best 
attendance for this week 

 

CELEBRATION WORSHIP 

Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
Friendship class Ardeshir & Class 

Endurance class  Harleen 

Peace class  Alexi 

Forgiveness class  Chloe I 

Reverence class  Class 

Service class  Liem & Lily F 

Justice class  Class 
 
 

GREEN TEAM FACTS 
Our School Green Team will be sharing helpful and 
handy facts. 
 
Did you know? 
Over 70,000 pets and wild animals are hurt in Britain 
because of litter. Please don’t drop litter. Try and 
recycle your waste or put it in a bin. 
 
 

GOVERNORS MEETING UPDATE  
The Governors met for a Full Board meeting on 
Wednesday 18th May. 
 
The Governors received a presentation from Miss 
Macklearn as Subject Lead for History and were 
informed about how the school’s History curriculum is 
sequenced across Yeas 1-6 for the National Curriculum 
and how this links with the history themes taught in 
Reception Class. Miss Macklearn was able to talk about 
how the different history themes show progression as 
the children move through the school and as often as 
possible, themes are linked to the local area to help the 
children get a greater understanding of where they live 
and how it has changed over time.  
 
Governors congratulated Year 6 for taking their SAT’s 
this half term. They would also like to thank the all the 
staff for providing excellent wrap around care and 
support for the children that week. 
 
Governors were delighted to hear about the successful 
Year 5 trip to the Isle of Wight, especially as it was the 
first trip the school had taken to the Isle of Wight in two 
years. 
 
They also celebrated how the pupils came across so 
confidently in a recent Governors visit for a Pupil 
Conference about Science and DT. Governors went on 
to express their gratitude to Mrs Crinall for an excellent 
Governor visit focusing on RE and the School’s Ethos. 
 
Going forward the Governing Board will be focusing on 
preparing for a Statutory Inspection of Anglican and 
Methodist Schools (SIAMS) and the recent revised 
framework. 
 
The meeting concluded at 7.50pm with prayers led by  
Fr David Cloake 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Association Summer Fete - Sunday 10th July 
Please let the School Association know if you are able to help out in any way with the planning and organisation of the Summer 
Fete which is getting closer and closer. We have not been able to run the Summer Fete for the past two years, and it is the 
School Association’s biggest fund raiser, helping them to provide as much financial support to the school as possible. Please  
help and support where you can. 
 
 
If you are going away next week, have a safe journey and an enjoyable time away. Hopefully the weather will stay good for the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations and the many street parties that will be going on in and around Whitton. Thank you 
again for showing your support for the children and school yesterday in what was a very memorable Open School Morning. 
 

Mr Corke 
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YEAR 5 & 6 PRODUCTION OF CINDERELLA & 
ROCKERFELLA 
Dear Parents, 
Next half-term, Year 5 & 6 will be taking part in a production 
of Cinderella & Rockerfella. The performance dates are as 
follows: Tuesday 12th July at 6pm & Wednesday 13th July at 
1.30pm and 6pm 
There will be details to follow regarding tickets and 
arrangements for the evening performances. We will also be 
sending home a letter about costumes after half-term. Many 
thanks, Miss Sweeney and Mrs Crinall 
 
 
 

YEAR 5 SINGING FESTIVAL  
Year 5 will be travelling by coach to the Festival on the 13th 
June, along with St Edmunds and Nelson School children, 
the cost of the transport is £7.20 per child please make this 
payment by Monday 6th June. 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  
 
The performance itself is on Monday 13th June at 11:15 at 
the Rose Theatre Kingston. Tickets go on sale from Tuesday 
31st May via Richmond Music Trust’s website 
https://www.richmondmusictrust.org.uk/site/schools/singing-
festival/  
 
Please provide your child with a packed lunch for Monday 
13th June. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 4 DT Day 

CLASS TEXTS 
For next half-term, the key texts for classes are listed 
below. We do have a supply of these books in school 
for use in class, but it is very helpful if your child is able 
to have their own copy. 
 

 Summer 2 

Year 2 Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory – Roald Dahl 

Year 3 Planet Omar: Unexpected 

Super Spy – Zanib Mian 

Year 4 Who Let the Gods Out? – 

Maz Evans 

Year 5 Children of the Benin 

Kingdom - Dinah Orji 

Year 6 Coming to England – 

Floella Benjamin 

 
 
Year R and Year 1 will read a range of picture books 
over the course of the term. There is not a need for 
them to have their own copy of the book, but they are 
welcome to bring one in if they have it. 
 
 

 
SPORTS DAY – 1st JULY 

We are delighted to be in a position to once again host 
our usual Infant and Junior Sports Day this year. Last 
year we were able to have a Sports Day, but due to 
Covid restrictions we were unable to invite parents to 
join us. This year however, we are so pleased to say 
that you are all invited! The Junior Sports Morning will 
be held at St Edmund's School Field and the Infant 
Sports Morning will be held here at school on the 
playground.  
 
Timings and additional information will be sent out to 
you once we have finalised all of the details, but for now 
please put the date in your diaries as we would love to 
see as many of you there as possible on Friday 1st 
July. 
Miss Holloway  
PE LEad 

 
 
FREE ARCHERY TASTER SESSIONS 
The Achieving for Children Youth Service is offering 
free Archery taster sessions for young people aged 
8 to 16.. Taking place at Kingsnympton Youth & 
Community Centre, KT2 7RW. Fortnightly on 
Fridays. Booking is essential and done via 
Eventbrite here. 
 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/afc-youth-service-
32486056645  

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/afc-youth-service-32486056645
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/afc-youth-service-32486056645
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VACANCIES AT BISHOP PERRIN SCHOOL 
Class Teacher vacancy  
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-1241581  
 
Part Time Class Teacher vacancy 
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-part-time-
1241586  
 
Higher Level Teaching and Learning Assistant and 
Extended School Leader vacancy 
https://www.eteach.com/job/higher-level-teaching-and-
learning-assistant-and-extended-school-leader-1239304  
 
 

MUFTI DAY AND LONG HAIR 
For those children, both boys and girls, who have hair 
that is below collar length or falls in front of their eyes, 
we ask that they still have their hair tied back on mufti 
days for hygiene reasons. Please therefore make sure 
your child has a suitable hair band/clip or we will need to 
phone and ask you to bring one in for them. This is in 
line with our School Uniform Policy. Thank you. 
 

 
Date Event 

27th May YR4 to Hampton Court 

 
30th May – 
3rd  June 
 

Half Term 

 

6th June INSET DAY 

7th June Children Return 

8th June YR R Bocketts Farm 

9th June YR2 London Zoo 

9th June 
Anxiety- Raising Awareness, 
Workshop For Parents 

13th June YRR to Library 

14th June 
YR6 Wimbledon Synagogue Virtual 
Tour 

14th June YR3 Twickenham Stadium  

16th June 
Year 6 school Journey Meeting 
3:30PM 

17th June 
School Nurse Workshop - Reception 
Class 

20th June YR6 To Squires Garden Centre 

21st June YR2 St Augustine’s Church  

27th June  YR5 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

29th June YR5 Orange Tree Theatre  

30th June YR4 Kew Gardens 

1st July School Nurse Workshops (Year 2 – 6) 

1st July Sports Day 

4th – 8th 
July YR 6 Residential Trip - Bowles 

4th July YR2 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

4th July YR5 To Hounslow Mosque 

5th July Reception to St Augustine’s Church  

Jubilee Lunch 

https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-1241581
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-part-time-1241586
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-part-time-1241586
https://www.eteach.com/job/higher-level-teaching-and-learning-assistant-and-extended-school-leader-1239304
https://www.eteach.com/job/higher-level-teaching-and-learning-assistant-and-extended-school-leader-1239304
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YEAR R 

On Wednesday 8th June 2022, Reception Class will visit 

Bocketts Farm.   

 

The cost for this trip is £12.60.  Please visit the following 

to link to make the payment by Wednesday 1st June 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  

If you’re unsure how to register for the payment system 

please contact the school office ASAP where they will 

assist you.  

 

Packed Lunch - 

Thank you to those of you who requested a school 

provided packed lunch, these have been ordered and will 

be given to your child as they leave for the trip. 

If you did not pre-book a school packed lunch; please 

make sure you provide your child with one from home for 

Wednesday 8th June trip. 

 

YEAR 2 
On Thursday 9th June 2022, Year 2 will visit London Zoo, 
travelling by coach. 
 
Packed Lunch - 

Thank you to those of you who requested a school 

provided packed lunch, these have been ordered and will 

be given to your child as they leave for the trip. 

If you did not pre-book a school packed lunch; please 

make sure you provide your child with one from home for 

Thursday 9th June trip. 

 

YEAR 3 

Year 3 will be visiting Twickenham Stadium on Tuesday 

14th June. They will take part in a tour and murder 

mystery detective workshop. 

 

Children will use the local bus to and from Twickenham 

Stadium.  

 

The cost for this trip is £8.50, please visit 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool/  to 

complete this payment by 5th June. 

 

You will need to supply your child with a packed lunch for 

this trip and their bottle of water.  

YEAR 4 

Year 4 will visit Kew Gardens on Thursday 30th June via 

the local train system.  

 

The trip may involve quite a lot of walking, please may the 

children wear very comfortable shoes or trainers. 

In addition, please may the children be prepared for wet or 

hot weather and have raincoats or sun hats with them as 

seems appropriate!  Packed lunch is required. 

 

YEAR 5 

On Wednesday 29th June, Year 5 will visit the theatre to 

watch A Midsummer Night's Dream. Travelling via local 

train service. 

 

The cost for this is £3.00 per child, the trip has been 

subsidised by the School Association. Please visit 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool to 

make payment for this trip and give approval by today. 

 

All children will need to wear school uniform and bring a 

packed lunch for Wednesday 29th June.  

 

YEAR 6 

On the 20th June Year 6 will make a return trip to Squires 

Garden Centre. Taking back their planted potatoes to turn 

them into chips, permission forms will be with you shortly.  

 

We are also looking into a potential trip for the summer 

term. School calendar and venue availability permitting, we 

will look to proceed and share more detail with you soon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
EDUCATIONAL VISITS – PAYMENT, PERMISSION AND LUNCH REMINDERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool/
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool

